A meeting of Goring Heath Parish Council was held in the Parish Hall on Thursday 12th May 2016 at 8pm.

Present:  Chairman Peter Dragonetti, Councillors Liz Collas, Nick Elsome, and Martin Wise, also present Caroline Hadley, parish clerk.

1. Apologies for Absence, Nick Henry, Marjo McGee, David Wilson, James Collins and Rob Simister

2. Election of Chairman, Peter Dragonetti proposed by Nick Elsome and seconded by Liz Collas.
3. Election of Vice Chairman, Nick Henry proposed by Peter Dragonetti and seconded by Nick Elsome. As Nick was not at the meeting the clerk would check that he was happy to stand if he was not Nick Elsome was prepared to be Vice Chairman.
4. Minutes of the last meeting, 10th April 2016 were signed as correct. 
5. Matters Arising. The clerk had checked with the grass cutters that the grass would be cut for the fete.
6. Parish Hall. Martin was having problems with the grass management there were two possible solutions one was to get a mower which could be kept at the hall, or the other would be to get contractors to do it. The meeting authorised expenditure of up to £400 to buy a mower to be kept at the hall.
7. Newsletter/Website. A new newsletter editor was needed. Sadly the current editor, James Collins was moving out of the area, he had kindly offered to carry on until a new one could be found. He would be coming to the next meeting. 
8.  Recreation Ground.  All well. 
9. District Councillors Report. Rob Simister was away on business but had emailed a copy of his annual report.
10. County Councillors Report. Kevin Bulmer’s report had been circulated via email.
11. Planning and Unauthorised Developments. P16/S1244/HH 11 Bec Tithe Whitchurch Hill RG8 7NP

Rendering outside walls. No objection, the meeting was puzzled as to why this needed planning permission, Peter would read SODC.
P16/S1279/FUL Green Bloom Plantation Eastfield lane near Crays Pond 4 polytunnels - all 5m wide, one 20m long, three 12m long 1 horse field shelter 1 Farm-shop (in the carpark area) 1 pole-lathe workshop shelter 1 field kitchen 1 compost toilet. Should be refused. It was felt that there was not enough information on the waste and recycling or the car park and there was concern about the living vans in the car park.
	
	


12. Finance. There was £17,408.49 in bank on 3 May, £8250 the first half of the precept had been paid in as had £738.03 the VAT refund. £2,674.44, the loan repayment had been paid by direct debit. The following payments were authorised 
HMRC  




£74.00

Clerks salary April



£296.00

301419

Hill Bottom grass cutting


£50.00

May Newsletter



£300.00

301418

Woodcote volunteers



£200.00

Insurance




£1,372.05

April Grass Cutting



£410.04
Architect fees for War Memorial plans
£780.00 










£3,482.09
Peter would check with an insurance broker before the clerk paid the insurance to see if there was a better option. 
13. Annual Return and Annual Governance Statement. The meeting approved the annual governance statement and annual return. 
14. The Standing Orders, Risk Assessment and Asset Register were reviewed and revised as necessary.
15. War Memorial Martin and Peter would arrange to get quotes for the work from the stone masons.
16. Fencing for Garton End Play area. Nick Elsome would go ahead and order the defibrillator and get the work started on the playground when the grants arrived..
17. Linking the Footpath Peter is still pursuing this.
18. Crays Pond/ Tinepits The tree work would be done later in the year 
19. Correspondence. A letter had been received to ask if the council is holding a community event to celebrate the Queen’s 90th birthday as it could be supported with a grant. However the meeting felt that it was so close to the fete that it was not practical to organise another event. There was now a possibility that parish councils could take  on delivery of some local highway services that the council will no longer be able to deliver in the future or will only deliver to the statutory minimum standard. If the parish council want to go with this they will need to sign the Section 101 Local Agency Agreements that will enable the council to formally transfer the undertaking of highway services under the Oxfordshire Together proposals to town and parish councils that wish to take them on. Peter would look into this – Kidmore End were thinking of taking on verges and wanted to know if Goring Heath were. Money is available in the form of  Transparency Fund grants which are available to small councils with a turnover of less than £25,000 to help them comply with the Transparency Code for smaller authorities .
20. AOB.  The bus service to be added to the agenda, Liz offered to take on looking into the options for a continuing bus service. The clerk to ask Nick Henry if any progress had been made into possible planning issues at Ladygrove Shaw
Date of the next meeting will be Thursday 9th June 2016 at 8pm. 
The meeting finished at 9.40pm
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